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31st May 2010

Dear Friends 

 

I spent the morning trying to negotiate with the Health Plan and the clinic. They treat us with contempt, demonstrating that they are not remembered, or understanding what is happening. Behaving as naive. Makes us frustrated. But until now I have no answer. They said we have to wait. Our friend, lawyer, says that we should pay and then get in court. We need to find R$ 3000 reais, to pay the medicine. We continue to need your prayers to find an urgent solution.

I booked an application of the drug for tomorrow afternoon 2 pm, but it has to be paid private. On Wednesday, Ian travels with me to a meeting in Rio de Janeiro, in preparation for the Lausanne III Congress. Another commitment, we must fulfill.
 
We appreciate your prayers and will be sending more information, any time.

May God bless you. Siméa
3rd June 2010

Salmo 7: 10   "O meu escudo é o Senhor."  
 

Dear friends, 

Thank you for your prayers. I am writing to update about Ian´s treatment.

We went to clinic and getting there, the manager was already waiting for us with a proposal; we gave him a R$ 3.000 (three thousand reais) pre-dated check dated for July 1, and he will give us all the necessary documents to apply for the Health Plan re-reimbursement. We're not sure what will work, but such cases are on TV daily. The biggest loss is knowing that this is absurd, what the Health Plans has been doing with clients. Every day these cases are on TV because the government is pushing plans to give the clients' rights. Another important loss is the stress suffered by patients facing serious illnesses and at the time of needs, the Plan will says that they will not pay that examination or treatment.
But after two hours of talks and delays, Ian started treatment. Unfortunately it was another nurse and a lack of experience that caused a stroke at Ian and he had a small local hemorrhage. We left the clinic at 8 pm and went home. Arriving home, Ian began to put a lot of blood, and as the nurse said that this could happen, we decided to wait. I left Ian in the house and run to lead the new cell group that opened in New Neighborhood. -It was a very blessed meeting! We spent the night awake, Ian ran to the bathroom and then I started to clean the blood. And so, no one slept.

THE other day had a ticket to the meeting in Rio de Janeiro, but Ian very weak, was unable to travel. I called the doctor and he said he did not recommend this trip to go to these conditions. After many phone calls, we can cancel the tickets. It was the best decision because Ian got a fever and began hemorrhage only stop in the afternoon.
Thank God he woke up much better today without hemorrhage, but this weak. Lost blood and need to drink lots of liquids. Actually, the doctor said that this reaction is not of the treatment, but may have been a local stroke because of dehydration that he presented at the moment  of  treatment.


I personally think that Ian was been not well with the stress, because of the Health Plan problems.   - But we hope that life returns to normal now. We keep asking for your prayers for physical and emotional recovery , especially for Ian. Knowing that we've been through so many difficult situations, and they all taught us to always trust. We learn that the Providence of God is only possible to see when we looked back later.
Ian will return to the clinic for more treatment, on the next Tuesday. And on Wednesday morning, will be traveling to the interior of Pernambuco, a very poor village, called Catimbau Valley, where we will have our third module of the School of Missions, in July.

Despite being faced these treatments, but we feel a security in the presence of God because of Blessings that are happening in the Church. This is a very rich moment for the Church. Hallelujah!

May God bless you, and once again thanks for your prayers.
Lots of Love,    Siméa .  








